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Reedsville Wrestling Club's  

8th Annual Casino Night 
 

Saturday, November 12, 2016 
 

Reedsville Sportsman's Club, 7105 Pleasant View Rd 

 

Tickets are $20 per person in advance or $25 at the door 

Each ticket includes $2,000.00 in Casino Chips and a 

delicious chicken dinner catered in from Degreef's. 

 

The meal will be served from 6:00-7:30pm 

Gambling will be from 7:00 - 11:00pm 

 

There will be a Cash Raffle with the top prize 

being $1,000.00 along with 5 other cash prizes, 
as well as a silent auction and other various raffles. 

 
All proceeds benefit Reedsville Wrestling programs. 

 
Tickets are available at Jim's Golf Cars, from any Reedsville 
High School wrestler, or call Erica Stelzer (920) 323-0169 

 
Come join us for some fun, prizes, food & drinks! 

From the Village Hall 
General Election: There will be a General Election on Tuesday, 
November 8, 2016 for President/Vice President, United State Sena-
tor, Federal Representative in Congress, State Representative to the 
Assembly, State District Attorney, County Clerk, County Treasurer 
and County Register of Deeds. Polls will be open at the Reedsville 
Municipal Building, 217 Menasha St., from 7:00 am until 8:00 pm. 
In order to receive ballot, you must be registered and provide a pho-
to ID. 
What are the requirements to register to vote or update a vot-
ers’ registration? 

⇒ In Wisconsin you have to be at least 18 years old on or before 
the NEXT election. The next state-wide election is November 8, 
2016, so anyone who is now 17 and has a birthday on or before 
November 8, 2016, can register now if they meet the rest of the 
requirements. 

⇒ You must be a U.S. Citizen, not currently serving a felony con-
viction (either jail time or probation), nor been declared incom-
petent or ineligible to vote by a judge. 

⇒ You must have resided in your home for at least 10 days prior 
to Election Day in order to establish a new voting location. 

⇒ You must show Proof of Residency; an acceptable document 
that proves you reside (live) where you say you reside. The 
most commonly used acceptable documents include: a current 
and valid driver’s license or state ID issued by the Wisconsin 
DMV, a recent utility bill (gas, electric, phone, TV cable or 
satellite, or internet – not credit card), a paycheck or pay stub, 
and a bank or credit union statement. The utility bill, paycheck, 
paystub, or banking statement can be shown either as a paper 
document or in electronic format. 

The following photo IDs are acceptable for voting purposes: 
1. Unexpired or expired after November 6, 2012: 

◊ A Wisconsin DOT-issued driver license, even if expired, re-
voked or suspended. 

◊ A Wisconsin DOT-issued identification card 

◊ Military ID card issued by a U.S. uniformed service (veteran ID 
card not included) 

◊ A U.S. passport book or card 
2.     Must be unexpired: 

◊ A certificate of naturalization that was issued not earlier than 
two years before the date of an election at which it is presented 

◊ A driver license receipt issued by Wisconsin DOT (valid for 45 
days) 

◊ An identification card receipt issued by Wisconsin DOT (valid 
for 45 days) 

◊ An identification card issued by a federally recognized Indian 
tribe in Wisconsin 

◊ A photo identification card issued by a Wisconsin accredited 
university or college that contains the following: 

• Date of issuance 

• Signature of Student 

• Expiration date no later than two years after date of issu-
ance 

• The university or college ID must be accompanied by a 
separate document that proves enrollment 

REEDSVILLE COUNTRYFEST 
SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 20 

The Reedsville Countryfest is set for Sunday, November 20 at the Reedsville 
Gym and Cafeteria areas on Manitowoc Street.  Events and activities begin at 

9:30 am to 3:00 pm.  An exciting set of events will be held. 
1)  Crafters/Vendors will be set up in the gym.  A large number will be here 
with floral, baby clothes, doll clothes, jewelry, wood items and more.  A great 
place to find those hard to find Christmas gifts.  2)  Silent Auction will be held 
in the gym.  2 Packer tickets on the 50 yard line, wood items, food packages, 
dine out packages, gifts and more.  Come bid on these items.  3)  Kolaches will 
be sold.  Hundreds will be made for this event.  Come in and buy these deli-
cious items or call 754-4370 to order ahead.  4)  Photo Contest will be in the 
cafeteria.  Come to vote for the best pictures—landscape, close up, miscellane-
ous.  Photos need to be taken and brought in by Nov. 14 to the Corner House.  
Rules and guidelines for the Photo Contest are posted or call 754-4370 for 

more details.  5)  Fall Lunch will be available in the cafeteria.  Come and enjoy 
Pulled Pork Sandwiches and more.  6)  The Reedsville Police Dept., Reedsville 
1st Responders, Reedsville Fire Dept., Lions Free Eye Screening, and the Mani-
towoc Canine Unit will be giving demonstrations sometime during the day.  

Times will be announced on our posters.  7)  Music.  8)  Door Prizes and more. 
This community event is sponsored by the Reedsville Lions, Lioness and Histor-
ical Group.  Profits from the event will be used for Reedsville Community Pro-

jects during the 2017 year.  Help us so we can help our community! 

St. John—St. James Ev. Lutheran Church (WELS) 

219 Manitowoc Street, Reedsville, WI  54230  •  (920) 754-4568 

Thanksgiving Worship Services 

Nov. 23—7:00pm   •   Nov. 24—9:30am 



 
 
General Election: There will be a General Election on Tuesday, November 8, 2016 for 
President/Vice President, United State Senator, Federal Representative in Congress, State 
Representative to the Assembly, State District Attorney, County Clerk, County Treasurer 
and County Register of Deeds. Polls will be open at the Reedsville Municipal Building, 
217 Menasha St., from 7:00 am until 8:00 pm. In order to receive ballot, you must be 
registered and provide a photo ID. 
Solid Waste & Recycling Carts need to be out on the curb by 5:00 am for service. Carts 
need to be on separate sides of your driveway or at least 4’ apart. DO NOT place carts 
within 4’ft of any objects such as utility poles, mailboxes, or vehicles. Carts placed on the 
street or on snow banks will not be serviced. 
Winter Parking Restrictions: No person shall park any vehicle on any street or alley in 
the Village between two-thirty (2:30) am to six (6) am of any day from November 1 to 
April 1. 
Sump Pumps: No discharge or overflow of storm water shall be permitted upon any 
street or public way from November 1 to April 1 of each year. 
Clerk-Treasurer’s office will be closed the week of Thanksgiving, Nov. 21st thru Nov 
25th, 2016. Normal business hours are Mon-Thur., 8:00 am until 3:00 pm and Fri. 8:00 
am until Noon. I can be reached at the office located at 217 Menasha St, by phone at 920-
754-4371, or e-mail: clerk-treasurer@reedsville.org 
Recycling Pick-Up: November 4th & 18th 

Reedsville Contact Numbers 

Clerk-Treasurer  Mary Jo  754-4371 

Fire Dept.   Brad   450-1094 

First Responders  Melanie  905-4496 

Police Dept.     754-4656 

Public Works   LeRoy   323-1466 

   John   323-0980 

U+lity Dept.   Nick   754-4094 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Hustler Zero Turn 
Reduce Mowing Time 

For 

More Leisure Time 
0%/42 Months 

($50 app. fee) ( limited time offer) 
 

Starting at $2899.00 
 

 
 

 
345 Main Street 

Reedsville WI. 920-754-4400 
www.valupropower.com 

THANK YOU!THANK YOU!THANK YOU!THANK YOU!    
Thank you to all who have brought in 

fresh produce for us to enjoy. Your 
generosity is greatly appreciated!  

-Residents at the Reedsville Manor 

T.O.P.S.	-	TAKE	OFF	POUNDS	SENSIBLY 

 
In Wisconsin 31.2% of adults are considered obese. This percentage ranks our state 
14th in the nation. The Center for Disease Control and Prevention reports 37.7% of 
American adults are currently obese. This should get us all thinking! 
There are 4,702 TOPS members making up 281 chapters in our state. Last year 
TOPS members lost a total of 19,597 pounds. Wouldn’t it be great to contribute to 
the pounds lost! 

Are you one of the 31.2% obese adults in 
Wisconsin? If so your local TOPS chapter is 
here to help support you in your weight loss 
journey. 
Join us on any Tuesday evening at the Village 
Hall. Private weigh-ins start at 6:00PM, 
meeting from 6:45-7:30PM. Yearly corporate 
dues are$32.00 and monthly dues of $5.00 
for our local chapter. 
First meeting is always FREE! Questions or 
concerns contact Linda at 920-901-1397 or 
email	topswi1562reedsville@gmail.com. 

THE HISTORY OF OUR HEARTS 
Our food and diets have changed dramatically over 
the last century. 
In the early 1900's, food went directly from farm 
to table. It was not tampered with. By the 1950's 
however, food shortages had created the need for 
longer shelf-lives. So, food processing and pesti-
cides went into use on industrial farms around the 
world. As a result, the connection between fresh 
farm food and the family table was broken. 
To make foods more shelf-stable, manufacturers 
needed to remove the plant nutrients that caused 
them to spoil, like omega-3 fatty acids, enzymes, 
vitamins and minerals. Nutritious foods were re-
placed with empty, cheap ingredients. 
To make matters worse, baby boomers were taught 
not to leave anything on their plates. This makes 
sense, since their parents were raised in food-scare 
conditions. However, food portions have grown since then. We are contin-
uing to finish everything we've been served, while ignoring what our bod-
ies actually need. 
Needless to say, overeating the wrong kinds of food can be disastrous for 
heart health. By eating plant-based, organic, and whole foods in more 
appropriate portions, we can experience dramatic improvements in our 
metabolic age and in support of our cardiovascular system. 
IN.FORM is a breakthrough solution, rooted in nature and backed by clin-
ical evidence. We are the only program proven to transform metabolic 
health at its innermost core. We are producing superior, rapid improve-
ment in key biomarkers, such as weight, body fat, metabolic age and nu-
merous cardiovascular risk factors. 

IN.FORM classes - Wednesday at 6 P.M. 
For more information on the IN.FORM program contact me at: 

920-772-4135     •     maryellen@mynsp.com 
http://www.mynsp.com/maryellen 

November special at Roadway To Health - 25% off the retail price of any 
in-stock product 

Reedsville Historical Group 
Just a reminder to all families or 

groups looking for a great place 

to hold a party.  We invite you 

to rent our place at 615 Menasha 

Street.  Call 754-4370 for dates 

available. 

Also, we want you to SAVE the 

second weekend in December 

for our Christmas Cookies/Bake 

Sale.  It will be a great place to 

buy your Holiday Food Items. 



HOURS:  Monday 1-7 

Tuesday—Friday 9-5:30 

Saturday 8-2 
 

19926 HWY 10 

REEDSVILLE 

920-754-4000 

I am the bread of life. -John 6:35 

SHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLC 
SHANE WENDT 1-920-323-9177 
CHAD WENDT 1-920-858-0687 

SERVICES OFFERED 
⇒ SNOWPLOWING  

⇒ HAULING (3 YARD LOADS OF ANY MATERI-
ALS NEEDED) 

⇒ FREE PICKUP OF SCRAP METALS AND AP-
PLIANCES IN THE VILLAGE OF REEDS-
VILLE(THERE IS A CHARGE FOR ELECTRON-
ICS AND ITEMS WITH FREON IN) 

INDOOR & OUTDOOR STORAGE/PARKING 
SPACE AVAILABLE 

CALL FOR RATES  
CREDIT CARDS ACCEPTED 

Exemplary Accreditation—St. John - St. James Lutheran School 
St. John - St. James recently undertook a year-long self-study to pursue accreditation by WELSSA 
(Wisconsin Evangelical Lutheran Synod School Accreditation). WELSSA has national recognition 
as it is a member of the NCPSA (National Council for Private School Accreditation), is recognized 
by the Wisconsin Religious and Independent School Accreditation (WRISA) and by the state of 
Wisconsin. 
This past week a WELSSA Site Visit Team came to observe at St. John - St. James in order to veri-
fy our self-study for accreditation. This team was composed of public and private school principals 
and teachers. They spent 3 full days at St. John - St. James observing in our classrooms and going 
through our paperwork, policies and procedures to verify that we are meeting the 277 3K-8 stand-
ards set forth by WELSSA. 

To be granted full accreditation by WELSSA, a school must meet 85% of the national standards set forth by WELSSA. To receive exemplary 
accreditation, you must meet 95% of the standards. Today, St. John - St. James is proud to announce: 
St. John - St. James School’s K-8 program has met 96% of those standards and will be recommended by the site visit team to be granted 
EXEMPLARY ACCREDITATION! 
St. John - St. James 3K-4K program was granted provisional accreditation. It has also met 96% of those standards; however, we have 
to make one modification to one required standard. Once this is taken care of our program will be recommended for EXEMPLARY 
ACCREDITATION in September of 2017! 
At St. John - St. James, we are committed to offering a Christ-centered quality education for students in our 3K through 8th grade program. For 
more information about our school or preschool, please contact us. We would love to speak with you! 

St. John - St. James Lutheran School     •     (920) 754-4432 
Corey Marohn, Principal cmarohn@stjohnstjames.com 

Karla Aden, Early Childhood Director kaden@stjohnstjames.com  

Reedsville Alumni Association News 

November is upon us. It is the time of year that people hunt for deer, we give thanks for our blessings and prepare for the snow and 
cold. This year the Alumni Association will also have a table at the Reedsville Fall Fest on Sunday, November 20. Come to the fest to 
see what we are working on. Also visit the table of author Peter Schmitt who will be in attendance to sign his book about our 1946 
state basketball champions. Hope to see many Alumni. 
As always we are looking for current addresses of ALL Reedsville graduates. We want to make sure that every person who grad-
uated from our great school be notified of the great party we would like to have for our 60th Birthday. Please double check lists 
in the newsletters from January to September. There is also a master list on file on Facebook. If you are a member of the closed 
group, look for it under files. Thank you to the people who have been contacting us with information on previous lists. The list 
was getting smaller, but now that the letters from this year have been returned, it is back to where we started. If your class 
has celebrated a reunion this year and you have a list of contact information, please forward a copy by email 
(reedsvillealumni@hotmail.com) or mail (PO Box 431, Reedsville, WI 54230.) Please keep in mind that if these people did not 
graduate with your class and just attended RHS for a short time, we need to know this information also. Thank you in 
advance for your help. 
The membership numbers have been up slightly but are still a very small percentage that support your alumni associ-

ation. It’s not too late to pay your dues. Just mail the $5.00 to the mailing address above. Or 
come visit us at the Fall Fest. Make sure to include your name, the year you graduated and your 
current contact information. If you have an email address, please provide that to help us save 

postage in future mailings. 
Thanks to the approximately 4% who support your organization. You know who you are. 
Reedsville High School Alumni Association – Promoting Panther spirit beyond graduation. 

Reedsville AMVETS Post 1032  
Annual 

BREAKFAST with SANTA 

Sunday, December 4, 2016 
Reedsville Elementary School 
Serving 8:30 AM—1:00 PM 
ALL YOU CAN EAT  

Pancakes (Regular or Potato) 
Porkies & Scrambled Eggs 

Adults:  $6.00     •     Children 6-12:  $5.00 
Children 5 & under:  Free 

Craft  
Raffle 



Friends of the Branch River Watershed 
 

We would like to thank all of our participants of our FIRST AN-
NUAL DODGE PRESERVE TRAIL RUN/WALK for joining us 
on such a wet, dreary morning! All who participated in the event 
absolutely loved the scenery. Thanks so much to Rollie Olm and 

Carol Dodge for sharing their Preserve with us! We want to invite 
you to enjoy it at any time... Carol and Rollie request a phone call 
either when you arrive or ahead of time so they know who is on-
site. A big thank you as well to Kellnersville EMT's for being on-

site and all of the volunteers who made this event possible. 
 

Also, a BIG thank you to Lakeshore Chronicle, Reedsville News-
letter, Bob Schuh, and Valders Journal for helping with publicity. 

We would also like to thank MC Sports and Kay Grebar for coupons, grab bags, and use of the 
canopies that came in very handy October 1st! Also to Big Apple Bagels, Copps, Lakeshore 

Screen Printing and Embroidery, Hopscotch Café and Pine River Dairy for either donations or 
discounted items! We plan on this event same Saturday next year… mark your calendars! 

 
Friends of the Branch River Watershed will have our next meeting on November 7 at 6:30 pm 

in Taus Town Hall. Public is invited; light refreshments and snacks to be served. 
 

Our next event will be our Winter Luncheon to be held at Gill's in Whitelaw Sunday, December 
4. This event is FREE to our Members and Sponsors! We will have kids games, crafts, delicious 

lunch and camaraderie! Watch Facebook, local papers for more information or if you are a 
member, you will be notified either through email or regular 

mail. 
 

You can still join for 2016 and membership will be valid 
through end of 2017! We are a 501(c)3 group so your mem-
bership fee is tax-deductible. Thank you to all of our current 
members for being involved in our group! We appreciate all 

of you! 
 

Emily Endter 
FOBR Secretary 

emilyendter@yahoo.com 

Kay & Kayla’s Gift ShopKay & Kayla’s Gift ShopKay & Kayla’s Gift ShopKay & Kayla’s Gift Shop 
215 Main Street, Reedsville, WI 54230 • (920) 754-1127 

 

New Fall Hours:New Fall Hours:New Fall Hours:New Fall Hours:    
Monday 10:00 - 2:00 

Tuesday Closed 

Wednesday 2:00 - 5:30 

Thursday 2:00 - 5:30 

Friday 10:00 - 2:00 

Saturday 10:00 2:00 

 
Christmas Open House 
November 9th 2:00 - 5:30 
November 10th 2:00 - 5:30 

November 11th 10:00 - 2:00 
November 12th 10:00 - 2:00 

 
Take 20% off the entire store  

(venders are excluded) 
Trust me you don't want to miss this one! 

 
We are getting everyone ready for Christmas 

 
Just a reminder, all fall items are 20% off for the 

month of November, or until they are gone. 
 

Mike Boldt has his wooden homemade pumpkins 
in our gift shop for sale, all proceeds will be going 

to the MS Walk. 
 

New kids backpacks & jewelry line 
Green Bay Packer items 

Did you know we have Wisconsin Badger Flags! 

Book Signing   *   Sunday, November 20 
Reedsville High School Gym 

9:30 am to 3:00 pm 
Part of Reedsville Countryfest 

 
Wisconsin author Peter Schmitt has scored a rim-
rattling dunk with his portrayal of Reedsville 
High School’s improbable march to Wisconsin’s 
1946 state high school basketball championship. 
Okay, the “world” was captivated by the movie 
“Hoosiers”, a fictional account of Milan High 

School winning the 1952 Indiana state champion-
ship.  Oops...make that 1954.  There was so much 
fiction to the movie, and if there was some truth 

to it, it was difficult to find. 
Reedsville, with an enrollment of 87 students, 

became the first Wisconsin Class C school to win a 
one-classification tournament, as they swept 
past Class A schools with a combined enrollment of 3,576 on successive days. 
Ten Wisconsin country boys will tell their compelling story that didn’t include a 

head coach with a questionable past or an alcoholic assistant coach whose favor-
ite and only play was the “picket fence.” 

Two Wisconsin Hall of Fame Coaches—Eau Claire’s John Novak and Reedsville’s 
John Gable, recall that cold and rainy March evening in Madison when David 
sent Goliath limping from the University of Wisconsin’s historic field house to 

wherever biblical characters called home back then. 
Celebrate with them the 70th anniversary of their special season that made a 

bold statement for every small school that some dreams - large or small - do oc-
casionally come true. 

The book will be available in late September or early October on Amazon. 

THANK YOU TO OUR  

VOLUNTEERS 

With Thanksgiving Day we want to 

extend our sincere thanks to each 
volunteer here at Sunrise Horse 

Farm. For without volunteers, Sun-

rise would not be able to continue 

with our mission to Encourage 

Youth to find Hope. 
Thank you Angie Schambureck, Sa-

mantha Haese, Josh Sisel, Ryan 

Stahl, Brennen Christel, Josie, Con-

nie & Mike Jaskolski, Tricia & Claire 

McGinty, Lisa Stephan & sons, and 

Tina Polansky. 
Thank you to everyone that has giv-

en a charitable donation this past 

year. We appreciate your kindness 

in supporting our program here at 

Sunrise which in turn encourages 

another child or teen. 
Happy Thanksgiving and blessings 

to each person that has been a part 

of Sunrise in 2016. 

 
SUNRISE HORSE FARM, INC 

17226 Limekiln Road 
Reedsville, Wisconsin 54230 
www.sunrisehorsefarm.org 

920.772.4135 

Recycling Workshop 
633 Manitowoc St  

920-754-4214 
 

Hours:   
Mon - Thurs    
8am - 5pm 

Friday    
8am-12pm 

 
Top Prices Paid 



REEDSVILLE BOARD OF EDUCATION 
MINUTES - REGULAR BOARD MEETING  

August 15, 2016 
 

The regular meeting of the Reedsville Board of education was 
called to order at 6:30 PM by Board President John Ebert.  Pre-
sent:  Board members - John Ebert, Andrew Maertz, Vicki 
Petska and Carie Boldt.  Administrative team members - Tony 
Butturini, Michael Nate, Joe Cook and Ryan McCulley.  Others 
- Becky O’Leary, Apryl Cerkas, Monica Haelfrisch, Dulcie 
Sorenson, Linda Anhalt, Ellen Pierce and Ted Pierce.  Absent:  
Board members - Richard Hein.   
 
Mr. John Ebert announced that proper legal notice of the meet-
ing had been given. 
 
1. Opening 
   1. Pledge of Allegiance led by President John Ebert 
   2. Motion by Vicki Petska, seconded by Carie Boldt to ap-
prove the agenda with the addition of Discussion/Action item 
XI. A. to read Notice of Claim. 
 
1. Public Input - none 
 
2. Discussion items 
   1. WASB Fall Regional Meeting on October 26 in Kiel.   
   2. Contract “buy-out” clause  
   3. In-service picnic 
   4. Preliminary 2016-17 Budget information 
 
1. Discussion/Action Items 
   1. Payment of Bills - motion to accept payment of bills made 
by Vicki Petska, seconded by Carie Boldt.  All ayes.  Motion 
carried. 
   2. Approval of minutes from July 18, 2016 regular meeting, 
July 18, 2016 closed session, July 26, 2016 special meeting 
and July 26, 2016 closed session - motion made by Carie 
Boldt, seconded by Vicki Petska.  All ayes. Motion carried. 
   3. Food Service Purchase (ovens) - motion made by Carie 
Boldt, seconded by John Ebert to purchase two new ovens.  All 
ayes.  Motion carried. 
   4. Athletic/Activities Code - motion made by Vicki Petska, 
seconded by Carie Boldt to approve the new athletic/activities 
code with the addition of an index page.  All ayes.  Motion car-
ried 
   5. Employment resignations - rescind Joel Kubsch’s contract, 
Debbie Bauknecht (SE aide) and Vince Denor (JV girls basket-
ball).  Motion made by Carie Boldt, seconded by Vicki Petska.  
All ayes.  Motion carried.   
   6. Employment recommendations - Vince Denor, Head boys 
basketball coach.  Motion made by Vicki Petska, seconded by 
Carie Boldt.  All ayes.  Motion carried. 
   7. CESA 7 Contract - motion made by Andrew Maertz, se-
conded by Carie Boldt to approve the contract.  All ayes.  Mo-
tion carried.   
   8. 2016-2017 Bus Contract - motion made by Carie Boldt, 

seconded by John Ebert to approve contract with Reedsville 
Buses.  All ayes.  Motion carried. 
   9. Superintendent evaluation - motion made by Vicki Petska, 
seconded by Carie Boldt to approve evaluation.  All ayes.  Mo-
tion carried. 
 
1. Reports 
.   1. District Administrator/High School Principal-1. Thank you 
to custodians 2. Leadership team  3. New staff orientation  4. 
Freshman orientation  
   2. Elementary/Middle School Principal-1. Summer School  2. 
Summer Musical  3. Summer cleaning  4. 2016-2017 schedule  
5. Attendance  6. Color Run 
   3. Director of Special Education-1. Caseloads  2. K-8 sched-
ules  3. Thanks to Tara  4. Fund 27 review  5. 2015-16 SBS/
Medicaid billing  6. Assessments  7. Borrow less common as-
sessments  8. Notices in Brillion News 9. Special needs schol-
arship  10. 2015-16 Seclusion & restraint report  11. DPI/
WCASS conference  12. Kompass Care  13. Revised evalua-
tion and IEP process 
   4. Dean of Students/Athletic Director-1. Co-curricular code  2. 
Head Boys Basketball coach  3. All coaches meeting  4. Fund-
raising  5. Hosting WIAA Sectional tournament events    
   5. Board Members-John Ebert, thank you to those for their 
work on the new code. 
 
1. Adjourn into Closed Session at 7:11 PM.  According to SS 
19.85 (1) (c) Considering employment, promotion, compensa-
tion or performance evaluation data of any public employee 
over which the governmental body has jurisdiction or exercises 
responsibility.  (Compensation - Staff, litigation). The Reedsville 
Board of Education reserves the right to return to open session.  
Motion made by Vicki Petska, seconded by Carie Boldt.  All 
ayes.  Motion carried.   
 
2. Return to open session at  8:28 PM.  Motion made by Vicki 
Petska, seconded by Carie Boldt.  All ayes.  Motion carried. 
 
3. Discussion/Action Items 
   1. Motion to disallow Notice of Claim.  Motion made by An-
drew Maertz, seconded by Carie Boldt.  All ayes.  Motion car-
ried. 
   2. Motion to approve and 1-½ percent salary increase for 
Food Service staff.  Motion made by Carie Boldt, seconded by 
Vicki Petska.  All ayes.  Motion carried. 
 
   3. Motion to approve new salary amount for district 
bookkeeper.  Motion made by Andrew Maertz, seconded by 
Carie Boldt.  All ayes.  Motion carried. 
 
1. Motion to adjourn made by Carie Boldt at 8:33, seconded by 
Vicki Petska.  All ayes.  Meeting adjourned.   
 
__________________________ 
Vicki Petska, Clerk 

Reedsville News DeadlineReedsville News DeadlineReedsville News DeadlineReedsville News Deadline    
The next deadline for the December  
Reedsville News will be November 11November 11November 11November 11.   

Submissions can be e-mailed to  
reedsvillenews@new.rr.comreedsvillenews@new.rr.comreedsvillenews@new.rr.comreedsvillenews@new.rr.com  

or dropped off at the Reedsville Village 
Hall during normal business hours.   

Thank you!   
~Amanda Schrubbe 

REEDSVILLE AREA SENIOR CITIZENS 

The Reedsville Area Senior Citizen's 
Meeting will be on Tues., November 
15, 2016 at 1:30P.M. in the Commu-
nity Room at the Reedsville Man-
or. All interested area Seniors are 

welcome to join us for an afternoon of 
fun, socializing, and playing cards 
and sometimes interesting guest 

speakers. 

Reedsville Manor Reedsville Manor Reedsville Manor Reedsville Manor     
We are updating our waiting list 

and are currently taking appli-
cations for one and two bed-

room apartments. For infor-
mation about our housing 

please call 754-4101 or stop at 

the Reedsville Manor at  
431 Madison Street. 



Proceedings of the Reedsville Village Board 
  August 18, 2016 

 
The monthly meeting of the Reedsville Village Board was called to 
order on August 18, 2016 at 6:30 PM by Village President Andy Bu-
bolz. Present were: Ryan Lorrigan, Jerry Reis, Jack Siebert and Jesse 
Walt: Also present were: Jeremy Foytik, Melanie Hills, Leroy Krep-
line, JoAnn Mignon, Nick Ponto, Rob Michaelson, and Craig Schuh, 
The minutes of the previous meeting of July 14, 2016 were approved 
as presented. 
A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Reis to pay the ac-
counts payable in the amount of $172,672.91. Motion carried 4-0. 
Correspondence was presented from: 

Scott & Beck Dvorachek requesting Park Street be closed on 
September 10, 2016 for the Kordell Dvorachek Memorial Benefit. 
Chief Mignon will contact them regarding this request. 

Town Web Design regarding Upgrading the Website and 
Facebook. A motion was made by Lorrigan and seconded by Siebert 
to budget this for 2017. Motion carried 4-0 

Deyo Disposal Inc. regarding the Village Wide Clean-Up 
Day. A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Lorrigan to table 
the discussion and to send a letter to Deyo letting them know this. 
Motion carried 4-0. 

Ayres Assoc. - proposal to create an Engineering Report on 
Collection and Treatment needs for the Utility. A motion was made 
by Reis and seconded by Lorrigan to approve this proposal in the 
amount of $7,500.00, paying ½ in 2016 and the other ½ in 2017. Mo-
tion carried 4-0. 
The First Responders written monthly report was presented by Hills. 
The Police Dept. verbal monthly report was presented by Mignon. A 
motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Lorrigan to obtain pric-
es for a new Police Dept. vehicle. Motion carried 4-0. 
The Utility Departments monthly written report was presented by 
Ponto. A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Siebert to ap-
prove the proposal for a preliminary maintenance inspection of the 
water tower from Dixon Engineering in the amount of $1,950.00. 
Motion carried 4-0. A motion was made by Reis and seconded by 

Siebert to approve the proposal for a preliminary maintenance inspec-
tion and cleaning of the reservoir from Dixon Engineering in the 
amount of $2,395.00. Motion carried 4-0. 
The Fire Dept. monthly verbal report was presented by Foytik. A 
motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Reis to obtain a short 
term loan from Denmark State Bank for the Fire Department Pick-Up 
Truck in the amount of $29,012.00. Motion carried 3-0. (Walt ab-
stained). Correspondence was presented from DJ Bubolz. A motion 
was made by Siebert and seconded by Lorrigan to approve the resig-
nation of Bubolz from the Fire Dept. effective June 27, 2016. Motion 
carried 4-0. Siebert and Lorrigan will set up a meeting with the Fire 
Fighters. 
A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Lorrigan to approve 
the proposal from Donald Hietpas and Sons to replace the water and 
sewer lines on 5th Street in the amount of $119,963 and to obtain a 
short-term loan from the Denmark State Bank for this project. Motion 
carried 4-0. The discussion on the Dog Park, Village signs and tem-
porary signs were postponed until the next regular schedule meeting. 
Upon review proposals, a motion was made by Reis and seconded by 
Siebert to approve the proposal from Northern Electric, Inc. to up-
grade to LED and 200A outdoor electric service in the Firemen’s 
Park in the amount of $5,425.00 with installation to be done on 2016 
and paid for in 2017. Motion carried 3-0 (Walt abstained). 
A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Reis to approve the 
Operator License applications from Mary Kay Geiger and Danyl 
Haas. Motion carried 4-0. The ordinances to regulate Demolition of 
Buildings and Salvage & Non-Structural Demolition will be prepared 
for final approval at the next regular scheduled meeting. 
The next regular monthly meeting will be held on Thursday, Septem-
ber 8, 2016 at 6:30 PM. A motion was made by Reis and seconded by 
Walt to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried 4-0. Meeting adjourned 
at 8:20 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Mary Jo Krahn 
Clerk/Treasurer 

FRIENDS OF ST. PATRICK, INCFRIENDS OF ST. PATRICK, INCFRIENDS OF ST. PATRICK, INCFRIENDS OF ST. PATRICK, INC    
The Friends of St. Patrick, Inc. would like to thank all who attended our 14th 

Annual Fall Festival Celebration, on September 11, 2016.  Our thanks to all 
who planned, carried out and worked at this celebration.  Thanks to Gary Shea-
han, Debbie Bauknecht , Bruce Stetson, Hank Sturm and Benson Dickrell, as 
well as the Cato Unit # 6179 of the VFW for the very moving tribute to 9-11. 

Special thanks to Fr.John Dombrowski, and his two Irish Brothers for presiding 
at our Mass, Organist, Kate Yungwirth, choir director, Dan Rabideau, and 

St.Michael’s Choir members.  Thank you to all who donated items, or monetary 
donations for the silent auction, or who donated items for the Sister’s Sweet 

Room. A special thanks to Joanne Vogel and Connie Schneider for demonstrat-
ing the making and baking of all those 500 fabulous kolaches, and to Jerry 
Cohen, and Mike Schenian for making the delicious booyah, and to all who 

helped cut up all the veggies for the booyah. Thanks to all who brought tractors 
for the Old Tractor Exhibit, with special thanks to Shep Sheehy , Bruce Stetson, 
and Bill Sheehy.  Many thanks to entertainers, Donnie & Patti Krug, with “Still 

Crusin”.  A Hundred Thousand “Thank You’s” to the co-chairman who organized 
their particular areas, and to all the volunteers who worked throughout the day.  

Special thanks to Mark & Lisa Vogel, Gary Mangin, Dotsie Nate, Beth & Roy 
Kiel, Jane Kalies, Janet Brandes, Marge Bodwin, Dan & Georgia Rabidau, An-

nie & Brian McVey, Cary& Sharon Nate, Charles Nate, Katie Dickrell, Barb 
Hewes, Michael Cohen, Bernie & Hank Sturm, Bill & Janet Sheehy, Bill Korinek, 
John Dugan, Dan Kalies & The Menchalville Fire Department, Pat Mangin, Ed-
die Reinke, Diane O’Hearn, Margaret Cohen, Kathy Penkala, Gertie Zipperer, 

and Janet Sheehy. Thanks to all who help set things up and who helped with the clean up, especially Tom O’Connell, Russ and Mike Pahnke, and Cheri & Jim 
Sickinger.  Thanks again to all the other workers who volunteered to make this event possible, without all your help we would not have been able to carry out 

this successful celebration.  Thanks to Bill & Barb Lorrigan of Lorrigan Construction for printing the raffle tickets and to all who purchased raffle tickets.  
Winners of the raffle ticket drawing, totaling $750 were:  $400—Ava Kane, Cato, WI; $100—Inez Jurgens, Manitowoc, WI; $100—Donald (Shep) Sheehy, 

Reedsville, WI; $50—Jerry Mullins, Brookfield, WI; $50—Pat Brennan, Wauwatosa, WI; $25—Jerry Wall, Greenleaf, WI; $25—Joyce Cohen, Wayside, WI.  The 
Annual Christmas Party will be held at Deer Run in Brillion on Sunday, December 11, 2016.  New members are always welcome. For more information you 

may call 920-732-3462, or write to FOSP Box 435 Reedsville, WI 54230. 

Corner House NewsCorner House NewsCorner House NewsCorner House News    
November is an exciting month.  It is Fall and we promote 
Fall flowers and plants for your homes, businesses, funerals 

and holiday parties. 
1) Keep those Thanksgiving decorations up in front of 

your houses.  If you need something extra visit the 
Corner House for those  extra special items. 

2) Remember your departed relatives/friends with flowers 
or decorations.  We have items for the cemetery as 
well as church tributes.  Call 754-4370 for those 
needs. 

3) Thanksgiving—flowers/plants for your Holiday dinners 
and get togethers.  Remember your hostess with a 
fresh arrangement.  Also—place a great looking piece 
on your front door for Thanksgiving. 

4) Christmas Poinsettias will arrive after Thanksgiving.  
We will have a BIG selection of all colors, plus blue, 
yellow, orange and more.  Call us and we’ll get the 
perfect plant or arrangement for YOU! 


